## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

December 15, 2021

Christopher B. Fisher, Esq Cuddy & Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 CFisher@cuddyfeder.com

RE: **PETITION NO. 1360** – Sprint Spectrum Realty Company, LLC declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed installation of a temporary rooftop tower facility and associated equipment to be located at 201 High Ridge Road, Stamford, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Fisher:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of time for this declaratory ruling, dated December 14, 2021.

Pursuant to Condition Nos. 5 and 6 of the Council's declaratory ruling dated February 15, 2019, I have considered your request for an extension of time and grant an extension of time until March 15, 2023, to operate this temporary facility.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

Mulia Hal

MAB/MP

c: Honorable Caroline Simmons, Mayor, City of Stamford (<u>mayorsoffice@stamfordct.gov</u>) Kristen Motel, Esq., Cuddy & Feder LLP



445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Christopher B. Fisher cfisher@cuddyfeder.com

December 14, 2021

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051



Re:

PETITION NO. 1360 - Sprint Spectrum Realty Company, LLC ("Sprint")

Petition for a Declaratory Ruling

201 High Ridge Road, Stamford, Connecticut

Request for Extension of Time

Dear Executive Director Bachman:

On behalf of Sprint Spectrum Realty Company, LLC ("Sprint") and T-Mobile Northeast LLC ("T-Mobile"), we respectfully request a one (1) year extension of time to March 15, 2023 to operate the Temporary Facility approved in connection with the above-captioned matter.

As the Council is aware, the Temporary Facility is located at an office building campus at 201 High Ridge Road in Stamford and is maintaining continuity of T-Mobile's wireless services while a new building is constructed, which will host T-Mobile's replacement and permanent rooftop facility.

At this time, the new building has been erected and construction is nearing completion. T-Mobile anticipates its permanent rooftop wireless facility will be constructed and operational in late 2022. We are requesting a one (1) year extension of time to accommodate the completion of building construction and installation of T-Mobile's permanent rooftop facility.

This request is being timely made in accordance with Condition 6 of the Council's February 15, 2019 Decision & Order.



December 14, 2021 Page 2

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Christopher B. Fisher

cc: T-Mobile

City of Stamford

Steven Wise, Owner's Representative